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Stepping Up 

Early in November, after a number of heat 
spells, the weather finally cooled off 
enough to get back to working on Chris’ 
deck project. 
Robert and Chris spent the better part of 
two weekends building the north set of 
steps. There is still a second set of steps off 
the south side of the deck to build. How-
ever the weather turned even cooler so 
those will wait until early 2023.

THANKSGIVING WEEK 
Yesterday, Chris, Robert, and I drove up from California to Lake 
Oswego along with these three German Shorthaired Pointers to 
spend Thanksgiving Week with Tim, Kathy, Rylan, Aubrey, 
Sierra, and Kai. This photo was taken by Chris at the coolest rest 
stop on the Rogue River. Miles, Morgan, and Brooklyn are pos-
ing in a huge fenced off-leash area at the rest stop after running 
and running their hearts out. A great travel break for all of us!

Showgirl 
Day two at the No-
vember 11th-13th 
Wine Country Kennel 
Club Dog Show in 
Napa—a good day: 
Morgan took reserve 
over three bitches. 
Over all three days, 
she took home five 
ribbons: three first 
place ribbons and two 
reserve ribbons. We 
are now done showing 
until early 2023.

Just like that, Chris is 52 and Miles is 4! 
On November 1st, both Chris and Miles celebrated their  

birthdays. Traditionally we get pizza to celebrate Chris birthdays 
and give him clever tee shirts. This year we did do pizza but  

instead of tee shirts, 
we gave him a  

container of lots of  
different colors of 

thread collected from 
my many years of 

sewing. He is now 
happy that when he 
goes to mend some-

thing he will have the 
right color of thread!

Just like that, 
Morgan is 3! 

For Morgan’s November 
10th birthday photo, I 
had some Photoshop 

fun showcasing her  
full registered name: 

“NMK’s Morgan Orion– 
Princess In The Skye”


